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May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the I-76 and Bromley Lane Capital improvement Project in Fiscal 

Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Brighton, located at 500 S. 

4th Ave, Brighton, Colorado 80601. 

 

The funding will be used to replace the existing stop-control traffic configuration with new 

traffic signals and other safety improvement measures at the I-76 and Bromley Lane interchange. 

With signaled interchange control, dedicated turn phases, and improved lighting on the roadway, 

this project will improve safety in Brighton’s rapidly growing community. This project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will reduce accidents and improve traffic conditions 

in one of Brighton’s most heavily trafficked intersections.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized under 23 

USC 133 (Surface Transportation Block Grant Program). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Gabe Evans 

Member of Congress 


